6th TAXING DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
January 15, 2014

APPROVED ACTIONS

ATTENDANCE:

PRESENT:   Commissioners Tammy Langalis, Mike Barbis, John Igneri, 




District Fire Marshal and District Property Manager Ed Carlson, Assistant




District Property Manager Jason O’Donnell, District Clerk Andrea Woodworth

DISCUSSION ITEMS:


· The District garbage collection contract was discussed.  There is a proposal to have once weekly garbage collection all months except for June, July and August, as an experiment.

· The Rowayton Tennis Association made a presentation to ask for a $7,000 grant from the District in order to repair the roof of the tennis hut and to move the door to a place less likely to flood.

· The Rowayton Library made a presentation asking for a District grant of $192,500 in order to


help fund the following immediate needs for the library:  For early childhood resources, a new 


storytime rug, a flannel/magnet board, age appropriate manipulatives, a storage unit and a 


changing table for the bathroom.  For communication improvements:  to publish a printed piece 


to be mailed to every Rowayton household 4 - 6/year about programs, services and activities,


to purchase software to create an online program registration and participation (summer).


To modernize the collections in order to address the needs of a community that commutes and


travels, and to update the audiobook collection.  For technology updates, since many existing 


computers are experiencing an increasing number of problems (freezing, long download times,


connection issues) and need to begin replacement as part of a Technology Plan.

· The Norwalk Land Trust presented their plan to purchase the bit of land in Farm Creek that


was part of the old trolley line to the beaches for $1 million.  They have already raised the


$100,000 down payment and have until August 1 to obtain the other $900,000.  The purchase


of this property for a planned public access bird sanctuary would prevent any other plans


for development of the property which would negatively impact the whole Farm Creek

property.  The Land Trust asked for a District grant of $60,000.
· Lesley Korzennik, representing the Rowayton Historical Society, asked for a District grant


of $2,300 in order to repaint and install new lighting in the entrance foyer of the Pinkney 
House.
· The Rowayton Gardeners asked the District for a grant of $4,500 for replacement of the 


hurdle fence which runs along the rose bed above the lower parking lot at the Community


Center.

· Tim Widmer, President of the Rowayton Paddle Tennis Association, asked for a grant of


$7,500 to replace the viewing deck outside of the paddle hut since it is rotting.

· Michael Stein, representing the Long Term Planning Committee for the Rowayton Community


Center, explained the plans that they have for the Community Center.  Initially, they would


like to institute one way traffic by having the current entrance/exit become an entrance only


with an exit where there is a gate on Highland Avenue outside of the boundary of the Dog Park.


They also hope to install an emergency generator for the building and to add handicapped access


as well as a new accessible handicapped bathroom.  They propose to hook the whole property


up to city sewers and to introduce a fire sprinkler system to this part of the building.  The


District offices will be moved into the old apartment in the spring.  They estimate that they


will need $110,000 this year to prepare application to the state for a preservation grant.

· Mrs. Langalis gave us an update on the planned project to lower Rowayton Avenue near


the train station.  DPW still feels they need to do the work.  The District and many of the 


residents feel that way too much money is going to be spent on a project that doesn’t need


to be done.  Very soon, a public announcement will be made that that area is included in


a new Historic Preservation area.  

· Mrs. Langalis said that she had been approached by the Rowayton Gardeners asking for a


formal letter of understanding that they will be allowed to continue using the Greenhouse


and the Potting Shed without fear that it would be let to some other entity or organization.


The Gardeners propose to pay for, in that case, the upgrade of the power to the Potting Shed


and the Greenhouse.
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· Mr. Barbis said that we are once again in agreement with 140 Rowayton Avenue Associates


about the billing of services to the District.  Mr. Barbis will ask about a hole along a drain

in the parking lot.
· There was a short discussion of street lights that have not been replaced by Sandy.  CL&P


has been put on the job.

· There is already a request for a rehearsal dinner in June at the Pavilion at Bayley Beach.

· The budget codes for use by the Treasurer need some work.

· The number of camps at Bayley Beach this summer is still in question.

· The Treasurer’s report was submitted and accepted by the Commissioners.

· Fire Chief Carlson said that, as of now, there is nothing new on the proposed fire apparatus



maintenance facility.

· Tammy Langalis and Mr. Carlson discussed a new ruling by the state that would require


a CO detector on every floor of any home sold.

· As Property Manager, Ed Carlson announced that the chain link fence which had once


marked the east and south boundaries of the property, has been taken down.  He also


said that his men have rearranged the root cellar and made a space for more storage of


Nativity Pageant materials.

· Mr. Carlson has gotten prices from three additional propane suppliers.  We have seen a wide range

of prices and the 6TD is considering changing suppliers.

· There is still one kayak on the racks at the beach.

· A Gingko tree at Bayley Beach was taken down.

· There has been an issue with overheating by the heating system at Pinkney Park.  Ed


is meeting a Rowayton Fuel representative there tomorrow.

· The Commissioners have received a Thank You from the Rowayton Arts Center for the


gutters installed there.

· The door on the Guard Shack has been fixed at the RR Station.
· There was a short discussion of street lights that were damaged by Sandy and have not since been


replaced.  A light on Crooked Trail was just replaced.  CL&P has been put on the job for ones on 

Covewood Drive and Wilson Avenue.

· The Clerk reported a call from a resident complaining about the amount of uncollected dog


refuse at Bayley Beach.  The resident said she loves being able to use the beach to walk her dog 


but is tired of picking up other dogs’ leavings.  Mrs. Langalis will check this out.

· Nancy Lione, President of the Library Board, thanked Ed and his crew for the show plowing


during recent storms.  This enabled the Library to remain open even when schools were closed.


Also, the Library has decided to remain open on some minor federal and state holidays.  She


said one of their goals is to reach out beyond their current patrons.  They hope to attract more


teens, young adults and men.

APPROVED ACTIONS:

· The minutes of the December Commissioners’ meeting were approved as submitted.

· The Commissioners approved Packer Soccer Camp dates of June 23 - 27 and July 7 - 11


with the same conditions as the camp has worked with in the past.

· The RCA’s Comedy Night has been scheduled for May 17, 2014 and the Commissioners’


approved that use of the Community Center.

· Responding to a question about scheduling a wedding at Pinkney Park either in August


2014 or 2015, the Commissioners approved the concept with the condition that several


questions be answered to their satisfaction.  
· A motion to adjourn at 10:10 p.m. was approved.
